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Continuation of Refugee Resettlement in Somerset
The Home Office says in its New Plan for Immigration that the UK takes pride in supporting those fleeing peril around the world. As a part of fulfilling this duty, in 2015, the UK Government reviewed its refugee resettlement targets in response to the ongoing conflict in Syria, which resulted in the creation of the Vulnerable Persons Resettlement Scheme (VPRS). This scheme was a commitment to resettle to the UK 20,000 refugees impacted by the Syrian conflict by 2020. 
Since 2016, Somerset County Council, under VPRS, has assisted with resettling 30 cases. This has included up to 5 years of holistic support, from meeting cases on arrival, helping them to set up their homes, to assisting with accessing services so that individuals can become more independent.  
While there were delays to delivery due to the pandemic, in February 2021, the Government announced it had met its VPRS pledge and have now committed to the continuation of the refugee resettlement scheme, under a new title, the United Kingdom Resettlement Scheme (UKRS). Instead of the scheme targeting those affected by the Syrian conflict, the Government pledged to work with the United Nations Higher Commission for Refugees on a global approach, prioritising those eligible for resettlement across the world. 
Working closely with statutory and voluntary partners, Somerset County Council is committed to continue this provision under UKRS, using the experience of Public Health’s Resettlement service to resettle up to 7 cases per year. This target takes into consideration housing demand, school placements, and other local provision, while allowing the Council to build on its experience and knowledge in this area. 
What we will do: 

· We will keep you informed if there are issues relating to resettlement that affect your constituency/division, such as new arrivals, significant changes to the service in your area, or issues which impact community safety, like hate crime. 

How you can find out more: 

· Read the Government’s plans, which includes resettlement, by reading the Home Office’s New Plan for Immigration (https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/new-plan-for-immigration) 
· If you are aware of local groups who would like to connect with the Resettlement Team, please contact the Health Promotion Manager. 
· If you would like to be introduced to voluntary groups and charities that are supporting resettlement in the county or for further resources and information, please email Resettlement@somerset.gov.uk 
Thank you in advance for your interest in resettlement – let’s make a difference together.
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